THE KERNERSVILLE MUSEUM FOUNDATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTE

December 12, 2017

The Kernersville Museum Foundation Board of Directors met for its regular meeting on December 12, 2017, in the Kernersville Museum at 4:00 p.m.  The following members were present: Jim Taylor, President, Kay Pinnix, Secretary, Anne Coltrane, Jim Tobin, Treasurer , Ron Day 2nd Vice President, Bertha Prim, John Wolfe, ex officio, Barbara Bull, Mark Chandler, and Kelly Hargett, ED, constituting a quorum. The following members were absent: Chris Langham, Jason Grubbs, Madeline Shepperson, and Chris Thompson. President called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m.


Minutes for November 14, 2017, meeting electronically transmitted to all members. There being no corrections or additions, the minutes were approved as transmitted.

Treasurer’s Report:


Jim Tobin, Treasurer and Finance electronically transmitted and attached to official minutes, went over his report explaining liquidity.

     Kelly Hargett handed out copies of the budget to all members.

     Jim Tobin said that we are presenting a balanced budget and explained the increase in business and individual contributions and the addition of other grants presenting a total income of $87,950.

     Jim Taylor asked for comments and added that this is a challenge to fundraising in order to be successful. We are still $7400 short on budget for this year. He encouraged the Board members to continue their fundraising efforts.

     President announced that the Executive Committee has recommended the budget to the full Board. Mark Chandler seconded the motion. Motion to accept the budget passed.

Executive Director’s Report:

Kelly Hargett, electronically transmitted and copy attached to official minutes, went over her report 
     There should be an article on the Museum coming out soon in the Kernersville News.

     A new computer has been added for oral histories, donated by John Wolfe.
President’s Report:

 Jim Taylor asked if we could make an effort, in the next few weeks, to make up this deficit of $7400.
     He reported that Carl Yena is willing to meet with us again on February 13 at our meeting.

     Jim recommended changing the Board meeting time to 3:00 and Carl could begin around 4:00.

Committee Reports:
Collections Committee: Chris Langham. Kelly Hargett, in the absence of Chris Langham, recommended acceptance of a book collection from a WWll POW. Board accepted.

Madeline Shepperson, chair. Exhibits and Programming Committee Electronically transmitted and attached to official minutes. Anne Coltrane, in absence of chair, reported that the committee had not met but things will be added to the exhibit with time. The back room will be for professional players.
Facilities and Property Committee: Chris Thompson Electronically transmitted and attached to official minutes. Jim Taylor, in the absence of chair, said Chris was working on carpentry to install railings.
.
 Marketing: Jason Grubbs. Kelly Hargett, in absence of chair, reported that snow cancelled their meeting so they will meet next week.
 Resource Development: John Wolfe and Anne Coltrane. John Wolfe announced that we are now trying to bring in last dollars for the year.

     He emphasized the importance of bringing in funds.

     He shared Jim Taylor’s idea of carrying around the fundraising information with him to be ready to talk to whomever he met.

     This is very important.

Old Business: None
New Business: None

No closed session  
President thanked everyone on all they have done this year and wished everyone a Merry Christmas.

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting adjourned 4:30 p.m.  






Respectfully submitted,





Kay Pinnix




Secretary
